
Hunter Jr. High School 

Community Council Meeting Minutes 
December 22, 2016 

 
 

Meeting commenced at 4:00  

Attendance: Principal Carol Carroll, Cindy Davis, Karen Bates, Emily Baran, Kerry Bishop 

Absent: Vernalei Jacobson, Sam Booth 

Visitors: Kathy Evans, John Behr 

Motion was made by Emily to approve the minutes, 2nd was made by Kerry. Vote was 

unanimous.  

There is a need to fund .44 of Mr. Campbell’s salary using trust land funds.  

SSAP plan will be reviewed via email.  

Kathy Evans and John Behr came to discuss the safety of our children. They are the parents 

of the boy that was almost hit crossing 3500 S. back in October. A letter was sent from the 

community council to the board. So far no response has been received. Principal Carroll will 

initiate a new letter. Principal Carroll informed them of the upcoming board meeting and 

encouraged them to attend and present their story during patron time. It was discussed 

that talking to the mayor may be another option. Principal Carroll will contact Mike Millet to 

discuss traffic concerns. The community council is going to advocate for police presence and 

will work together to get the lighting installed as soon as possible so that our children can 

be safe while crossing the street. Kerry went over what was discussed last spring regarding 
the safe walking route, lighting, and student safety.  

Principal Carroll discussed the school goals. They will be doing the following to help with the 

turn-around school status: implement the all about learning core curriculum, incorporate 

reading and numeracy into all classes, focus on positive behavior by being firm, fair, and 

consistent, implement incentives like bingo board, donuts w/dudes, pizza w/principal, and 
ice cream w/counselors. The schedule for next year will be a 7 period schedule.  

Upcoming events: Jan 17 network meeting at Hunter High School at 5:30 to discuss funding 
options for Granite School District. 

Feb 6- General patron meeting for Hunter network.  

Next Meeting: January 26th at 4:00. 


